
Grain Valley Eagles Booster Club 
General Membership Meeting 

April 11, 2016 
 

A general membership meeting of the Grain Valley Eagles Booster Club was held April 11, 2016 in 
the Grain Valley High School Commons.  Meeting was called to order at 6:35 pm by President John 
Overstreet. A quorum was determined for voting purposes.  
  
The minutes of the last general membership meeting were available on printed copies.  
 
Committee Reports: 
VP of Communications- Chris Ann McPherson will be the new VP of Communications and has been 
actively posting on all the social media sites for the GVEBC. All summer camps have been posted on 
Facebook. All sponsors/coaches have been sent information about concession needs and involving 
parents. 
 
Concessions- Jenny Clark reported that there are several concession needs left for the year.  Getting 
enough volunteers to cover shifts is still a challenge. Parents are encouraged to volunteer during 
times their son/daughter is not participating in order to allow parents to watch their own child.   Any 
ideas to help get more volunteer involvement for next year would be welcome, including having 
coach/sponsor support and possibly having sign ups through them. 
A percentage of concession revenue for volunteer hours has not been determined yet and depends 
on overall budget.   
 
VP of Events- John Overstreet reported that Tandy Chapman will be the new VP of Events. Senior 
night for Tennis has been cancelled for April 3rd with no reschedule date at this time.  
 
VP of Operations- Deanna Cross reported spring travel meals are underway and success of program 
also depends on volunteers.   
 
Treasurer- Christy Bamman reported that the GVEBC is very close to reaching budget goal of 
$56,000 and the GVEBC will be able to purchase budget items that have been pending.  
Concessions are the biggest source of income, estimated to be around $20,000. Complete budget 
report available upon request. 
 
VP of Revenue- John Overstreet reported that Don Hawes will serve as VP of Revenue for next year.  
Fundraising for next year will be evaluated with the possibility of new fundraising ideas.  
 
Discussion Items: 
Slate of officers for the 2016-17 year was presented as follows: 
VP of Communications- Chris Ann McPherson 
VP of Concessions- Jenny Clark 
VP of Events – Tandy Chapman 
Treasurer- Christy Bamman (appointed position) 
VP of Revenue- Don Hawes 
VP of Operations- Deanna Cross 
President- John Overstreet 
 
Motion by Christy Bamman; 2nd by David Allie to accept the slate of officers by acclamation. Motion 
approved. 



 
Motion by Chris Ann McPherson; 2nd by Christy Bamman to adjourn the meeting. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:10pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Deanna Cross 
  
 


